
     B O A R D   B R I E F S 
 

A Brief summary of highlights of Wyandotte Board of Education Meetings 
Board of Education 2024-2025:  President—Theresa Crnkovich; Vice President—Kathleen Kane; 

Treasurer—Kelly Webber; Secretary – Carolyn Martinez; Trustees—Nick Beaven-Parshall, Cynthia Kinney, & Wendy LoCicero 
 

March 18, 2025 
School Board Meeting 7:00 pm 

Attendance 
Present:   Beaven-Parshall, Kane, Kinney, LoCicero, Martinez, Webber, Crnkovich 
   

                Special Orders and Reports 
1. Poetry Out Loud Winners-RHS teachers, 

Warren Baker and Rob Keast presented the 
3 finalists in the Poetry Out Loud 
competition-Elijah Wicker, Bethany Gyorke 
and Lydia Blonski  

2. Jefferson Elementary-Principal Eskin and 
Dean Spencer presented on - "Jaguars 
ROAR with Kindness.” Students Rebecca 
Mitchell, Jamison Edwards, Tyler Konarski 
and Charlie Daviskiba helped with the 
presentation.  

3. General Fund Budget Revision 2024-25 SY-
Director of Finance, Brandy Nusser 

4. Strategic Plan Update-Dr. Anderson 
 

Action Agenda 
  Retirements 

o Maria Lanstra 
o Dawn Pierz 
o Marcella Flores 
o Lauren Keddle 
o Lori Marklein 
o Sandra Bommarito 

 
  7th & 9th  grade chromebook replacements. 
 Architecture/Drafting Computer Lab 

computer replacements. 
 Network Equipment Additions.  
   General Fund Budget Revision 2024-25 SY 
   Secretary Waiver for Diplomas 
   Wilson Middle School Principal  

o Margherita Chami 
• Tentative Agreement-UAW Food Services 

 

  Consent Agenda 
 Board of Education Bills-$3,086 
 Bills & Vouchers-$8,589,164.53 

 

Committee of the Whole/Discussion Agenda 
• Work Session/Meeting-April 1, 2025 – Work 

Session 6:30 at BOE (639 Oak Street)  
            

           Announcements 
From the Superintendent: 

• Literacy Night was a huge success.  
There were over 200 participants.  
Thank you Members Crnkovich and 
Beaven-Parshall for helping out. 

 
• Congratulations to our DECA team on 

their success at the State competition 
over the weekend.  52 students 
competed and 16 of these students will 
be attending the international 
conference in Orlando next month.  

• Concerts coming up this week include: 
Wed. 3/19 - Vocal Concert @ RHS - 7 
pm, Wed. 3/19 – District Wide 2nd 
grade concert @ Garfield – 6:00, Thur. 
3/20 - RHS - Instrumental Music Concert 
- 7:00 pm 

• Spring Break begins this Friday, March 
21st and continues through March 28th.   
 
From Board Members: 

• Member Beaven-Parshall – wanted to 
express thanks for hosting a wonderful 
Literacy Night as well as allowing Board 
Members to come into the classrooms 
and read to students for Read Across 
America.  

• Member Crnkovich congratulated the 
RHS Bearbots on their successful 
competition over the weekend and wish 



them luck at their upcoming meet at 
Woodhaven.  

• Member Kane congratulated the RHS 
Winter Guard Team on their successful 
season performing “Skyfall.”  


